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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held virtually on Thursday 24th September 2020 via the Zoom Meeting video conferencing application.

Present:
Members







Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Daisy Darkwa

Amit Lakhani



Nazlin Meghji



Indira Panchal



Kiran Patel


Gordon Ross


Mahesh Shah



Rupal Sagoo


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



Guests
Jane Bray, Support Contract manager (Pharmacy) NHS England, Central Midlands
Tess Dawoud, Assistant Head of Medicines Optimisation, Luton CCG
Dr Amir Esteki, Bedfordshire LMC representative
Shopna Amin, Public Health Manager – Reproductive Health & Children, 

Public Health, Luton

Zara Mehra, Regional Tutor, CPPE
Karen McCormack-Morgan, Primary Care and Performance Public Health Practitioner, NHS Health Checks 
Note – Karen was unable to access the virtual meeting and was therefore unable to attend
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1247
1248
	Welcome by Chair

Due to the absence of Coll Michaels BedsLPC’s Chair, Nishil Shah the LPC Vice Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting. 

Apologies for Absence
Coll Michaels, BedsLPC Chair.

Joseph Taple, BedsLPC committee member
Kharrum Tejrar, BedsLPC committee member
Fiona Garnett, Assistant Director and Head of Medicines Optimisation, Beds CCG. Absence due to a conflict with another meeting
Raj Hira, Public Health Principal – Milton Keynes, Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire
Paul Lindars, Associate Director, Luton CCG
Nicky Wadely, Associate Director, Transformation and Integration, Beds CCG


	

	1249
	Declarations of Interest
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also recorded on the Beds LPC website.
	

	1250

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 1st July 2020
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 1st July 2020 as proposed by Mahesh Shah and seconded by Nazlin Meghji.

	

	1251

	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1239 – Details for Covid-19 Antibody Testing for community pharmacy staff was distributed to contractors.
1242 – As discussed in July’s meeting, Covid-19 highlighted a need for a viable digital transfer of prescriptions via an electronic prescription service (EPS) from secondary care to community pharmacists. 
BedsLPC worked with the Luton & Dunstable NHS Hospital Trust on the pilot of a Hospital Electronic Prescription Service (EPS) which was to be conducted in the haematology and dermatology specialities with four consultants participating. The pilot was completed at the end of July 2020 and BedsLPC are waiting to hear the outcome which will confirm if the service will go beyond the pilot.

	Closed

Ongoing



	1252
	NHS England update
Jane Bray gave the update.

Bank Holiday hours

Coverage for the Christmas period in Luton is good, as is most of Bedfordshire, however NHS E&I may have to direct Biggleswade and Leighton Buzzard community pharmacy contractors to open over Christmas Bank Holiday.
Saturday 26th December 2020 is a normal working day as the Bank Holiday falls on Monday 28th December, therefore 100-hour pharmacies will have to open.

NHS E&I have received a large number of requests relating to changes to  Supplementary Hours. Pharmacies must provide a notice period of 90- days for these requests to be agreed.
NHS Flu

Number of NHS Flu vaccinations to date:
· Bedfordshire – 3,551

· Luton – 2,290

Apart from vaccines that have been pre-ordered by community pharmacies, wholesalers in the majority of cases have now run out of stock and are waiting for further supplies.
Community pharmacies are seeing a significant increase in requests for flu vaccinations the year, but they are in some instances, unable to carry them out due to the vaccine being unavailable. One committee member reported being quoted £20 per vaccine from a wholesaler. Jane will report this information back to the Centre.
Working Hours

All community pharmacies should be back to their normal working hours after changes were approved by NHS E&I due to the pandemic.

Community pharmacies wishing to change their normal working hours must seek approval from NHS E&I as per guidelines that existed prior to Covid-19.
MURs

From 1st September 2020, it is no longer a contractual requirement for community pharmacies to have written consent from patients prior to the provision of Medicines Use Reviews (MURs).
Instead, verbal consent can be obtained and a record of that made in the pharmacy’s clinical record for the service. These changes were agreed by the Department of Health and Social Care and NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHS E&I), following a proposal to move to a verbal consent model made by PSNC.

Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF)
Visits are to continue, but due to social distancing this may be very difficult. New guidelines are being drawn up with the potential for virtual visits. 
The Chair thanked Jane for her update.
	

	1253
1254
1255

	BLMK CCGs and Medicines Optimisation update

Tess Dawoud gave the update.
Steroid Cards

New red Steroid Emergency cards should be provided to all applicable patients by 1st April 2021. The red card is not a replacement for the existing blue card.
Community pharmacies are encouraged to order their stocks of the new red card now. 

A new steroid card for children is still in the progress of development.
Community Pharmacy Workforce Development

This is a new initiative that Tess will be taking the lead on for BLMK.
Tess gave a brief outline of the aims of the initiative which raised some concerns amongst committee members. Rupal Sagoo who is involved in Work Force Development for Tesco offered to speak with Tess outside of the meeting and in conjunction with BedsLPC.
ACTION – BedsLPC to resend the BLMK Draft community pharmacy Workforce Development document to Rupal. 
Tess, Rupal and BedsLPC office will discuss further and bring to the next meeting. 

The Chair thanked Tess for her update.

Beds Public Health update

Karen Morgan-McCormack was due to give the update but she was unable to access the virtual meeting. The update will be given at the next LPC Open meeting in November.

BedsLPC contacted Karen after the meeting to resolve the IT issue and hopefully Karen will be able to attend the next meeting.
Luton Public Health update

Shopna Amin gave the update.

Shopna is new into the role. Michelle Bailey has replaced Patsy Richards as Lead and Shopna has taken on the role vacated by Taffy Chirowodza.
They had just moved into their new roles when the Pandemic started so it was a steep learning curve. As the situation has improved somewhat they are now in a better position to move forward. This will include engagement with community pharmacy contractors who provide the locally commissioned Sexual Health services.

Shopna will bring up to date stats relating to Luton Public Health locally commissioned services to the next LPC Open meeting. 

ACTION – Luton Public Health will provide their locally commissioned services stats at the next LPC Open meeting.

Shopna was very appreciative of the hard work and dedication of community pharmacy during the pandemic and referred to them as the ‘unsung heroes’. She wants to work closely with community pharmacy and will engage with the LPC about how best to do this effectively.

The Chair thanked Shopna for her update.

	TD, RS and BedsLPC Office
SA

	1256
	LMC and PCN update

Dr Amir Esteki gave the update.
Dr Esteki raised similar concerns as those experienced by community pharmacists regarding the lack of stock and difficulty obtaining flu vaccines. He expressed a desire for general practice and community pharmacy to work more closely in providing the vaccinations. 
BedsLPC raised a concern that community pharmacy PCN leads are finding that engagement with their PCN Clinical Directors (CDs) is proving very difficult in many cases.

Amir was asked if he could work with his LMC colleagues to assist in improving the situation. BedsLPC explained that engagement with CDs will be measured via the Pharmacy Quality Scheme (PQS) 2.

ACTION – Dr Esteki will work to have the LPC concerns relating to the lack of communication of many of the PCN CDs and their community pharmacy leads, raised as a topic for the next LMC meeting.

The Chair thanked Dr Esteki for his update.
	DR E

	
	
	

	1257

	Matters for Report
EMOP and TCAM

PSNC have confirmed the Discharge Medicines Service (DMS), is due to go-live nationally on 1st January 2021. This will replace the EMOP and TCAM locally commissioned services. There may not need to be additional training for community pharmacy contractors, apart from an update on the DMS SLA specification details.

Further details of DMS are yet to be released by PSNC
 
	

	1258
1259
1260
1261
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held virtually via Zoom on 26th November 2020 from 14:00hrs.
The meeting closed at 16:00.
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